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Planning Board 

Town of Baldwin 

 

April 28, 2016 

At 7:00 p.m., Chairman Norm Blake called the meeting to order. 

Attendance: Norm Blake, Jo Pierce, Nichol Ernst, Fred Miner, Matt Fricker 

Selectman Jeff Sanborn and CEO Wes Sunderland were in attendance. 

Minutes of the April 14, 2016 Planning Board Meeting were read and unanimously approved.  

Item #1: Dan Young CUP 

Dan Young addressed the expired CUP for the modular home on his property. Dan will meet with CEO Wes Sunderland 
and open a new application for a CUP.  He was asked to return on the 5/12/16 Planning Board Meeting. 

Item #2: Appointment of Officers 

Norm Blake – Chairman Jo Pierce – Vice Chair  David Strock – Secretary 

Glen Reynolds – Member Fred Miner – Member  Nichol Ernst – Alternate Member 

Matt Fricker – Alternate Member 

Item #3: Jay Banks/Used Car Dealership 

Jay indicated he is in negotiations for a used car dealership for the land and building in front of Dodge Oil along Route 
113. Norm informed Jay that a CUP for auto sales and repair is the next step if he wishes to proceed. 

Item #4: Jay Banks/Dodge Oil 

Jay Banks CUP – Jay informed the Board he needs to define the property boundaries for this parcel. 

Dodge Oil CUP – Norm informed Jay he should submit a completed CUP application by 5/12/16 or 5/26/16. The tentative 
plan is to schedule a public hearing for 6/9/16, followed by a site walk, possibly on 6/11/16, after which the Planning 
Board would be able to deliberate the CUP at its 6/23/16 meeting. Jay indicated that he had emailed deeds and insurance 
certificate to David Strock.  He gave the Board hard copies of the deeds and insurance certificate. 

Item #5: Shoreland Zoning Map 

Marston Pond is man-made so shoreland zoning does not apply. 

Item #6: Acres of Wildlife 

Selectman Jeff Sanborn informed the Board that he and Selectman Olin Thomas attended a meeting in Standish where 
they learned that Acres of Wildlife Campground has 29 camp sites in Baldwin on which they are planning to erect “stick 
built” cabins. Norm pointed out that if the cabins have running water they would be considered a subdivision. 

 

A motion to adjourn was unanimously approved at 8:30 p.m. 








